
APPROVED
ANDOVER SELECT BOARD
MEETING MINUTES
September 7, 2022

Members Present:  James Delaney, and Andy Guptill
Guptill opened the meeting at 6:00 with a roll call.
Also present for duration of appropriate item:  Marj Roy, Town Administrator; Donna Duclos; Frank Bryson; John McDonald; Janet Eklund; Anne Marie Mahoney; Tom Voss; Roland Carter; Jim Henderson; Karen Gross; Michael Glasson; Herbie Barton; Shawn Upton; and Lisa Meier, Secretary
Review of August 17, 2022 Minutes
Motion to approve – Guptill
Second – Delaney
Unanimous – Vote to approve

Review of August 17, 2022 Non-Public Minutes

Motion to approve – Delaney
Second – Guptill
Unanimous – Vote to approve

Guptill made a motion to seal the August 17, 2022 Non-Public Minutes for as long as they determine necessary.  Delaney seconded the motion and the board voted unanimously in favor of sealing the August 17, 2022 non-public minutes for as long as they determine necessary.

New Business – Donna Duclos for the Budget Committee

Guptill advised Duclos that he has concerns with the number of members on the Committee, asked if there were enough including the Ex-Officios to have a quorum, and indicated that the School Board Ex-Officio needs to attend all Budget Committee meetings. He also asked when the first meeting will be and Duclos responded in October. Guptill reminded Duclos that a quorum is required to sign any paperwork for DRA.  Roy stated that the Budget Committee has the Select Board come to one of their meetings to review the final budget for reconciliation.  Roy and Dudek will meet on September 8, 2022 to go over the meeting schedule for the Budget Committee. 

Road Agent Report
The crew is still working on ditching; the 550 needs $5800 worth of work.  Bryson would like to get a new plow for it but retain the old for a spare. A quote was received for $7600 to fix the old plow.  Guptill recommended he check with Chappell Tractor as they have Fisher also. A bid was received from John White for the trees at White Oak for $5,000 plus $2,000 to stump it. A bid was received from Fireline for $5,000; one from Chuck Rose for $8,000 and one from Chris Caron for $8,000. Bryson stated he would like to go with Fireline.  Guptill made a motion to go with Fireline as enough quotes have been received.  Delaney seconded the motion and the board voted unanimously in favor of going with Fireline.  Guptill asked if there is a draft contract for the Fenvale culvert and Bryson responded some of the information just needs to still be filled in. Bryson stated that Channel Road will be completed on Monday the 12th. Guptill asked Roy if there is a contract with Ossipee Mountain Electronics yet and the response was they have only received a quote.  Guptill stated they have not heard anything from the engineers regarding the highway garage.  Roy and Delaney met with Lavalley’s and will also look at other options, but a full board is necessary for any decision.  Bryson asked if the town voted on a metal building and the response was that the Warrant Article did not specify the type of building. 
Shawn Upton – Beaver Deceiver
Guptill asked for an update on the Valley Road beaver deceiver.  Upton stated he spoke with Patrick Tate and Tate offered to do a seminar regarding what they were going to run into. A lot of the silt is gone.  Photos were sent to Ben Nugent and Patrick Tate.  Guptill asked Upton to keep the Select Board and the Road Agent updated. Guptill stated they need to take a serious look at Switch Road and Bryson stated that the water is flowing onto the resident’s property. Upton stated there were trout caught in it. Guptill asked if it was appropriate to remove it shortly and Bryson responded yes. Guptill asked Upton what would happen to the trout if the deceiver was removed and the response was it is a catch-22.  Guptill asked Delaney what his thoughts were on it and Delaney responded keep an eye on it and Guptill stated they could also speak with Fish & Game Officer Heidi Murphy. 
New Business
1. The Cemetery Trustees requested that the Select Board authorize them to sign cemetery deeds.  Delaney made a motion authorizing the Cemetery Trustees to sign the cemetery deeds.  Guptill seconded the motion and the board voted unanimously in favor of the Cemetery Trustees signing the cemetery deeds.
2. Eklund stated her concerns with geese at Highland Beach. Need to speak with Fish & Game as she is not sure of the geese season and believes it will be a multi-year progress to take the nests and eggs if the board opts to go this route. Some of the benefits would be increased property values, the attraction to Andover would improve. She asked the board what they would like to do.  Guptill stated the board needs to look at all options and consequences from any action they might take. Ecklund stated she would submit information to the Town Administrator. 
3. Status of Trailer at the Transfer Station.  It would cost over $90,000 to fix. They have purchased a new aluminum trailer with a removable top and have made arrangements for removal of the old trailer already. 
4. Transfer Station septic – A design needs to be completed.  Guptill stated he will recuse on the design as he has a family member working for them. Delaney reminded them three quotes are needed if it is over $10,000.
5. Stetson Solar Array and Payment in lieu of taxes.  Roy stated she sent the information in early August.  Guptill stated a work session and full board is needed for this discussion.
Public Participation
1. Anne Marie Mahoney re: Bradley Point Lane.  She has gotten a survey of her property and requested it be put on record and the town property for sale included a portion of her property, the Grant’s property and the Voss’ land.  She indicated she owns one acre not 1.2 acres as the surveyor found the original pipe and has been paying taxes on more property than she owns and will be looking into a resolution. She will drop off a plot plan from the deed. 
2. Herbie Barton re: the old RP Johnson building. Barton asked why the town could not utilize one of the buildings for the town garage as it the property is going to come up for sale and believes the town can save $300,000 as the building has income. Guptill stated that the board cannot legally discuss this. Henderson stated he is willing to meet with Bryson to do a tour.  Guptill reminded them that the board needs to discuss this in a non-public session. 
3. Roland Carter re: Currier Road.  Carter indicated that there is no stop sign or speed limit sign on one end of the road and asked if they can be replaced.  Bryson will look to see if there are any signs available to install. 
Delaney made a motion 7:00 p.m. to enter into non-public session per RSA 910A:3(a).  Guptill seconded the motion and the board voted unanimously via roll-call vote in favor of entering into non-public session.  
Delaney made a motion at 7:51 p.m. to enter back into public session.  Guptill seconded the motion and the board voted unanimously via roll-call vote in favor of entering back into public session.  Guptill made a motion to seal the minutes of the non-public session for as long as the board determines necessary. Delaney seconded the motion and the board voted unanimously in favor of sealing the minutes of the non-public session for as long as the board determines necessary.  The board voted unanimously on the motion and second via roll-call vote.
Old Business
1. Delaney stated he will contact Pierre Bedard for a survey for the Buswell property and Agony Hill property.  Guptill stated a full survey is needed for the Buswell property and a survey is also needed for the French property.
Signatures / Correspondence
1. The board signed the contract from Pierre Bedard to survey the Agony Hill Road property for a cost of $3,400 to $3,800 including a $1,000 deposit.
2. A land use change for Jeremy Menard was signed.
3. Election responsibilities for the Select Board were distributed.
4. An invoice for a bolt bin assortment from Tifco was signed.
5. Dental insurance was discussed and it is done as a package of dental, vision and life. A census is needed from everyone.  Elita Reed sent the census and Roy stated she has not heard from Health Trust. Roy contacted NH Retirement System and they want the ages of the employees. Roy will distribute a packet for review once she has the census.

There being no further discussion, Delaney made a motion at 9:20 p.m. to adjourn.  Guptill seconded the motion and the board voted unanimously via roll-call vote to adjourn.
Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Meier
Secretary



